
In this week’s 

newsletter: 

 Golden Book 

 Assembly 

 Poppy Appeal 

 Rosie’s Visit 

 Intergenerational 

Music 

 Times Table 

Rock Stars 

 Spelling Shed 

 Book Fair 

 Playground 

Works 

 Squirrels Nursery 

 Fruit & Veg 

Volunteers 

 Eco Children’s 

Book 

 Fireworks 

 Christmas Fayre 

 Christmas Party  

 Panto Tickets 

 Community 

Notices 

 School 

Admissions 

 Diary Dates 

 

Good morning and welcome to the last newsletter of the half term.  It has been a long half 

term with much going on.  Well done to all of our Squirrels and Reception children who have 

now completed their first half term at Pyrford.  The children have settled well into life here 

and hopefully new families are beginning to get to grips with how the school runs.  

 

Very sadly we are saying goodbye to our Children's Centre staff today.  The Pyrford and 

Byfleet Children's Centre opened in January 2008 and I can remember being a new mum 

myself and helping out with the very first play and learn sessions.  Children's Centres were 

established many years ago by the government at the time and were funded by Surrey County 

Council.  They have provided huge support for young families over the last decade and we shall 

certainly miss our colleagues being here on site, with their wealth of knowledge about local 

families and the support which the staff were able to provide to us in the school.  Children's 

Centres are now re-branding in Surrey as Family Centres and Woking Borough Council will 

lead on this.  The staff here will be working out of the Sheerwater base, so some of you may 

come across the team in their new roles. We wish them the very best in their new venture. 

 

Whilst we are saying goodbye, we are also welcoming new staff to the school.  Mrs Leahy has 

joined us this half term and is working as part of the Inclusion team to support children and 

families with differing vulnerabilities.  Mrs Pugh has also joined our team and is supporting 

children in Year 2.  I am sure you will see them both around the school.  

 

The children loved having Rosie the therapy dog visit this week.  Lisa her owner came to the 

school to talk to the children about the work of a therapy dog.  She introduced Rosie and then 

visited classes and worked with small groups/individuals who we felt would benefit from the 

visit.  We are hoping to try and expand some of this work as it was so well received; the staff 

are even begging for a 'Rosie' all of our own.  My thanks particularly to Mrs Cockle who 

organised this visit.   

 

Excitingly we are having permanent thermoplastic markings laid on the Infant playground after 

half term.  Mrs Murray has organised a design which incorporates games and activities to help 

the children to play together and enjoy the brightly coloured display.  Many thanks to the PTA 

who have funded this project, helping to make our school environment an exciting place to 

play and learn.   

 

It’s an exciting day today for Year 3 pupils who are all dressed as Romans and Celts and the 

children have been engaged in a number of activities in preparation for the 'battle' which is due 

to take place this afternoon.  The Reception children have been particularly fascinated with the 

costumes the children and staff are wearing.  I'm sure they'll get used to this at Pyrford!  

 

The tea party I held this week was, as always, a treat for me.  I love having the time to speak to 

children on an individual basis and to get to hear all about family life (whether it’s all true or 

not?!).  The children were so well behaved and enjoyed joining me in the conference room and 

most fascinated that this was the place where the teachers have to go and learn after school.  

 

I hope you all have an enjoyable break next week.  Please keep safe over the firework season 

and enjoy the extra hour in bed on Sunday when the clocks go back.  

 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Monday 4th November. 

 

Best wishes. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

25 October 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

There is a mountain of lost property - almost half of it  

unnamed, including some very expensive looking 

coats.  Named lost property will be returned to class 

today. 



Squirrels  - Emily Colvin & Finley Lamb for coming 

in happily to nursery. 

Ash - Amelie Wood for always trying her best. 

 Hazel - Luca Colvin for excellent Maths work!  He 

showed different ways of making 5 using stamps. 

Beech - Flo Gwyther for always working hard. 

Oak - William Bourne for working really hard at 

his Maths. 

Chestnut - Matthew Walker-Downie for 

wonderful Science work on light and dark. 

Hawthorn - Liyana Hussain for a fantastic poster 

about the UK. 

Cedar -  Faghiyah Hussain for excellent Maths 

work. 

Elm -  Charlotte Bushen for a beautifully 

presented description of Boudicca’s rebellion. 

Maple - Leo Anderson for a fantastic character 

profile of a Roman soldier for Boudicca’s 

rebellion. 

Alder -  Freya Andrews for a super letter written 

to Mr & Mrs Beaver. 

Larch - Jack Hannell for outstanding effort and 

work in Maths. 

Cherry  - Liyana Ahmed for painting a beautiful 

watercolour cityscape (see below left). 

Rowan - Lilee Patrick for an amazing watercolour 

of a cityscape(see below right). 

Willow -  Cameron Blacker for an excellent report 

about WW1 and the people of Pyrford. 

Laurel - Josh Lines for an excellent report on snow 

leopard adaptation in Science. 

Izaan Naseem - Izaan Naseem for an excellent 

Science report on plant adaptation. 

We are currently selling items in aid of the Poppy Appeal.  

The suggested donations are: 

Silicon wrist bands £1 

Snap bands £1.50 

Reflectors 50p 

Zip pulls 50p 

We also have paper poppies for a 

donation. 

Thank you for your support. 

Liyana 

Lilee 



Rosie the School Assistance Dog enjoyed 

her visit to school on Thursday—almost 

as much as we enjoyed having her! 

Football Tournament Report 

Match 1: 1-1 Match 2: 0-7   Match 3: 0-8 

On Friday 18th October the Year 6 girls’ football team went 

over to compete in a football tournament against several 

schools.  We had the privilege of playing Knaphill and a couple 

more schools.  We would like to give a special thank you to 

Grace (our goalkeeper) for making some sensational saves to 

some powerful shots.  

 



Years 1—6 are continuing to use Spelling Shed this year and we have 

already had some fantastic results.  This week’s are shown below—well 

done Zara, Imaan, Isabella, Rowan Class, Hawthorn Class and Cherry 

Class!  

 

Rock Hero Status has been awarded to 

LKS2 

1st Place: Finlay Boulby 

2nd Place: Annabelle Whyman-Taylor 

3rd Place: Sam Darling 

UKS2 

1st Place:    Ben Bailey 

2nd Place: Bismah Mohammed 

3rd Place: Aaron Gay 

Well done Rock Legends! 

Come On Pyrford!   We are 8th in the Local League Tables 

1 New Monument Primary Academy   5     Westfield Primary School 

2 The Winston Churchill School   6     Barnsbury Primary School 

3 Cobham Free School    7     Broadmere Primary School 

4 Maybury Primary School    8     Pyrford Primary School 

We received an email this week about the intergenerational music project some of the children are taking part in at Old Hall residential home 

in Send. 

“Here are a few pictures for you from the session this week.  The children are hugely growing in confidence - sharing stories—performing—

bringing work in from school to present and chat about—plus dancing and generally having fun with the residents at Old Hall.  All are 

growing and developing in an extremely positive way and we are all thrilled with the development of this project.” 

  Individuals Classes 

  

1st Zara Patel- 22,158,950 

  

Rowan Class- 56,661,066 

2nd Imaan Hussain- 17,004,440 

  

Hawthorn Class- 36,890,534 

3rd Isabella Tubasei- 16,824,014 Cherry Class- 32,748,409 

  



TUESDAY  12th & THURSDAY 14th NOVEMBER 

New playground markings 

are being installed on the 

infant playground on 

Tuesday 5th November.  

Please note that there is 

likely to be limited access 

through that playground at 

drop off and pick up times. 

Some of the children will remember Miss Williams, who worked here as a TA last year 

and is daughter of Mrs Williams in the school office.   

She has illustrated a beautiful children’s book about the effects of plastic on the ocean. 

For more information about the book and how you can buy a copy please visit 

https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/amazingwaves/little-turtle-turns-the-tide/

description 

mailto:t.williams@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/amazingwaves/little-turtle-turns-the-tide/description
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/amazingwaves/little-turtle-turns-the-tide/description














TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED ONCE ALL HAVE BEEN SOLD 

SOLD OUT 





SCHOOL DATES FOR 2019—2020 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November  

Yr 6 Secondary Admissions deadline Thu 31 October  

Yrs R - 2 Perform Drama Workshops Wed 6 & Thu 7 November  

Autumn Parents Meetings Tue 12 November 15:30 - 17:30 

Scholastic Book Fair Tue 12 November 15:10 - 17:30 

School Photographer Wed 13 & Thu 14 November  

Scholastic Book Fair Thu 14 November 15:10 - 19:30 

Autumn Parents Meetings Thu 14 November 15:30 - 19:30 

Donation Day (nearly new toys/soft toys) for Xmas 

Fayre 
Fri 15 November  

Flu Vaccinations Mon 18 & Tue 19 November  

EYFS Nursery Rhyme dress up day Wed 20 November  

Presentation & Tour for Prospective Parents 

(Reception & Nursery) 
Thu 21 November 

10:00 & 14:00  

& 19:00 

Mufti Day (donations for chocolate tombola, adult 

gifts and bottles) for Xmas Fayre 
Fri 22 November  

School Nurse for Yr 6 Measurement Programme Mon 25 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 30 November 11:00 - 14:00 

Assessment Week w/c 2 December  

‘Dick Whittington’ Panto for whole school Tue 3 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thursday 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Friday 6 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sat 7 December tbc 

Parents’ Christmas Party @ Pyrford Golf Club Sat 7 December evening 

EYFS Christmas Production Tue 10 December 09:30 

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 10 December 14:00 

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 11 December 14:00 

Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch Friday 13 December  

Christmas Pause Day Mon 16 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Tue 17 December 18:30 

KS1 Christmas Parties Wed 18 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Thu 19 December 13:45 

KS2 Disco Thu 19 December 18:30 - 2000 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Fri 20 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Fri 20 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 21 December to 5 January   

INSET Day Mon 6 January  

First Day of Spring Term Tue 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Wed 15 January  

Bag2School collection Wed 15 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 24 January  

Y5 Vikings Workshop Tue 28 January  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Wed 29 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 30 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 4 February  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 5 February  



Description Date Time 

Parent Workshops: English, Reading & Spelling Wed 5 February 18:30 

Spring Half term 17 - 21 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Wed 4 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Tue 10 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 12 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Thu 12 March 15:30 - 19:30 

Y5 Mosque Visit Thu 19 March  

Assessment Week w/c 23 March  

Easter Pause Day Mon 30 March  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 3 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 3 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 4 - 19 April  

First Day of Summer Term Mon 20 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Wed 22 - Fri 24 April  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst Thu 30 April - Fri 1 May  

Swimming starts w/c 4 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 5 - Thu 7 May  

May Bank Holiday Fri 8 May  

SATs Week 11 -14 May  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Mon 18 May  

Summer Half term 25 -29 May  

INSET Day Mon 1 June  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 3 June  

Yr 5 to Harry Potter Studios Mon 8 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 8 - Fri 12 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Thu 11 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Osmington Mon 15 - Fri 19 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 17 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 18 June  

EYFS & KS1 Sports Day Fri 19 June am 

Yr 4 to Wisley Thu 25 June  

KS2 Sports Day Fri 26 June am 

Yr 4 Brass Concert at CoGS Sat 27 June evening 

Assessment Week w/c 29 June  

Secondary School induction days Tue 30 June / Wed 1 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Wed 1 July  

INSET Day Fri 3 July  

Yr 5 Away Day at Fullbrook Tue 7 July  

Yr 6 Production Fri 17 July  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Tue 21 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 22 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 22 July finish at 13:30 


